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                1 July 2018 

 
 
Regional and Branch Secretaries  
Please see below the monthly news from RHQ PARA. If you have anything you would like to promote in this 
please send submissions by the 25th of each month to the Secretary at secretary@prahq.com 
 
Topics: 

A. General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) 
B. RHQ Manning - Holidays 
C. PRA Bank Detail 
D. British Airborne Pilgrimages 2018 
E. Charity Commission News 
F. Normandy 2018 
G. Falklands Remembrance and Thanksgiving - Pangbourne College 
H. Regimental Commemoration Day 
I. Regimental Charity Collections and Donations 
J. Welfare Process 

 
Events 

K. Pass Out Parades 
L. Future Commemoration Dates 2018/2019 
M. Diary Dates 

 
A.  
To further assist us in complying with the recent General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR), PRA HQ has 
now issued a new electronic registration form.  
It is appreciated that many members will not have access to a computer and therefore the paper version should 
be completed and returned to RHQ if you wish to keep in touch. The electronic (email version) is very easy to 
complete and will ensure that we have the correct information for all our members. All new members will be 
required to complete the online registration. Each Branch must comply with the policy and ensure that they are 
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protecting the information they hold. A Branch version of the Privacy Notice is now available online, as well as 
some handy Do’s & Don’ts. The Branch version can be adapted to suit your Branch and provide adequate 
information for present and future members. If you have any questions please contact the RHQ Data Protection 
Advisor Lisa Stapleton on Tel: 01206 8170786 or by email: dpa@supportourparas.org 
 
B. RHQ Manning - Holidays 
Please be aware that RHQ will be operating on minimum manning during the last two weeks of July due to 
holiday periods.  
 
C.  PRA Bank Details 
The old PRA bank account has now closed and we now use Holts Bank. All Branch Treasurers should cancel all 
Direct Debits (DD) or Standing Orders (SO) to the old account and set up new payments using the new bank 
details. It is also important that any cheque sent to RHQ for payment or donation is correctly titled with the 
account name.  The new bank details are as follows:  
 
Account Name:  The Parachute Regimental Association 
Bank Name:  Holts 
Account Number: 19954846 
Sort Code:  16 – 19 – 26 
 
All cheques should be made payable to: The Parachute Regimental Association and should have the Branch 
name written clearly on the back. 
 
D. British Airborne Pilgrimages 2018  

Tours International are the preferred supplier of Airborne Commemoration Pilgrimages for RHQ PARA and will 
be providing Pilgrimage Tours in 2018 and 2019.   
 
Free places are available for Airborne Veterans and Widows of WW2 Veterans returning to the theatre in which 
they fought. This is very kindly funded by the Airborne Forces Security Fund.  The following combinations 
qualify for the places: 
 
Veteran and Spouse   - 2 people 
Veteran and Carer   - 2 people 
Veteran, Spouse and Carer - 3 people 
Widow(er) and Carer  - 2 people.  
 
Those who qualify and are travelling with Tours International will receive the subsidy through the Tour Operator. 
Tours International can be contacted on: 01892 515825 or resv@tours-international.com 
 
Those travelling independently, through other travel companies or veteran organisations will be required to 
claim the subsidy through RHQ PARA. Please contact Admin or the Secretary for further details and the 
application form. These forms are also available on the website. 
 
E.  Charity Commission News 

The Charity Commission News is a quarterly newsletter, which provides essential information for charity 
trustees and their advisers. This is vital reading for any trustee within the Branches and provides a wealth of 
information on new ways in which to boost charity funds for organizations of all sizes. Further details can be 
found at: https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/charity-commission-news 
 
F. Normandy 2018 
This year’s Normandy Commemoration was a resounding success and attended by a large number of PRA 
members and their families. A number of services took place, including the Pegasus Museum, Merville Battery, 
Putot en Auge and Ranville Cemetery. Services were led throughout by Dr Brutus Green, Padre of 2 PARA. The 
Commemoration period also included a rededication service for Pte Lacey Tingle (RAMC) whose body had 
recently been identified. Four serving members of the RAMC from 16 AA Bde took part in the ceremony, which 
included family and friends. 

mailto:dpa@supportourparas.org
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G. Falklands Remembrance and Thanksgiving - Pangbourne College 
The annual service of Remembrance and Thanksgiving took place at The Falkland Islands Memorial Chapel, 
Pangbourne College, Reading on Sunday 17 June 2018. The service was very well attended by the Royal 
Marines and Navy as well as over 20 Parachute Regiment and Airborne Forces veterans.  
 

                             
         Those we managed to capture for the photograph                                          Jim Bush, Peter Richens, John Peka, Spike Redwood 

 
H. Regimental Commemoration Day – NMA 
The annual service of Remembrance for all conflicts that The Parachute Regiment and Airborne Forces have 
been involved in, was held at the National Memorial Arboretum on Saturday 23 June 18. The service was led by 
Jerry Sutton, a former Padre of 4 PARA. The day was blessed with excellent weather and attendance was 
good, with PRA members, Next of Kin, family and friends all enjoying the day.  
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I. Regimental Charity Collections and Donations 
The Association Charity is extremely grateful for all donations received. All members actively involved in 
coordinating fundraising events and street collections for Branches do a tremendous amount of work in this 
area. The Parachute Regimental Association, the smallest of the Charities, is constantly looking for ways of 
raising funds and rely directly on the support from the Branches. We work directly with the other Regimental 
Charities as a point of contact for Airborne Veterans seeking assistance. Your support to the Regimental 
Charities is vital to the direct support of Airborne Veterans now and in the future. 
 
J. Welfare Process 
The Regimental Welfare team at RHQ PARA is here to assist any member of the Parachute Regiment or 
Airborne Forces in need. The process is designed to ensure transparency and provide an audit trail for any 
assistance given, which is a lawful requirement. The first part of the process must be initiated by a SSAFA or 
RBL caseworker. They will complete Form ‘A’ which is then submitted to the Regimental Welfare Team. They 
will then allocate funds from the Regimental Charities as required. The money does not come from SSAFA or 
the RBL.  
 
The following numbers are very useful and should be used if you do not know your local SSAFA or RBL office 
number: 
 
SSAFA Helpline: 0800 731 4880 
 
RBL Helpline:  0808 802 8080 
 
Any Branch that requires assistance from the Regimental Welfare Team can call them on: 01206 817102 or see 
the website for details. 
 
Unofficial Welfare Officers acting without the authority of a Branch or RHQ will not be tolerated 
 
EVENTS 
The events calendar on the website is being constantly updated. Here is a selection of forthcoming events:  
 
K.  Pass out Parades (POP) 

The next Pass Out Parades are as follows: 
 
798 Breville Platoon  Friday 29 June 18 
799 Athens Platoon  Friday 3 August 18 
800 Normandy Platoon Friday 19 October 18 
801Tamera Platoon  Friday 16 November 18 
802 Arnhem   Friday 14 December 18 
 
The parades take place at Helles Barracks, Catterick. Please ensure that you make contact with ITC Catterick 
prior to attending as cancellations do occur with minimum notice given.   
 
L. Commemoration Dates for 2018/2019 

For planning purposes please note the future dates for Commemorations: 
 
Normandy 
2018  5-7 Jun 
 
Arnhem 
74th 2018 21-23 Sep 
75th  2019  20-22 Sep 
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M. Diary Dates 
 
 
6-8 Jul 18  ABF Weekend    Aldershot 
 
6 Jul 18  WO & Sgts Mess    Aldershot 
   Past and Present 
 
7 Jul 18  ABF South    Whale Island, Portsmouth 
 
14 Jul 18  ABF North    Eden Camp, North Yorkshire 
 
8 Sep 18  Para2 Club Dinner   Stoke Rochford 
 
16 Sep 18  Chilbolton Memorial Service  Chilbolton, Hants 
 
21-23 Sep 18  Arnhem Commemorations  Arnhem, Netherlands 
 
12 Oct 18  Annual Officers Dinner  London 
 
13 Oct 18  PRA Executive Committee Mtg Colchester 
 

Details of all these events and others are available on the Web Page at 
www.theparachuteregimentalassociation.com 

 
 

Paul Raison 
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PRA Pocket Diary 2019  
  
The Liverpool Branch will be offering Parachute Regimental Association Diaries in the same style as previous 
years. This will be a Red flash on the front and back cover, with the Regimental Badge overlaying the Pegasus 
and Parachute Regimental Association printed in silver with the same organiser diary and notepad.  
  
Unfortunately, last year they were left with a considerable number of diaries which were not sold, so the total 
number available will be 1000. Because of this, it will be necessary to increase the delivered price per diary to 
£3.20, including postage and packing. The minimum order to meet this price is 8 diaries, which provides the 
best weight to achieve the lowest postage rate for small orders.  
  
Can each Branch Secretary that wishes to order diaries, please complete the information below? Please ensure 
that the PRA Branch and delivery address for the diaries is completed and a cheque covering the value of the 
number ordered is attached and sent to the correct address.  
 
To enable the diaries to become ‘self-funding’ and not the Liverpool Branch paying in advance of delivery. 
Orders can be e-mailed direct to: michaelwhurst@yahoo.co.uk 
 
Cheques should be made payable to PRA Liverpool sent to my address indicated above.  The diaries are 
expected to be delivered in August, so if branches would wish to take some to Arnhem, in September, would 
you please note this on your application, so that priority can be given to these orders.  
 
The information required for each order is as follows: 
 
PRA Branch: 
  
Delivery address:  
   
Number of 2019 diaries @ £3.20 Required  
 
Cheque for total amount payable to ‘PRA Liverpool’: 

 
Orders are to be sent to: 
 
Michael Hurst  
9 Jedburgh Drive 
Melling Mount 
Liverpool 
L33 1EQ 
 
Tel: 0795 642 3679 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

mailto:michaelwhurst@yahoo.co.uk

